
No-park proposal along Platte River Drive

Written by Elizabeth Barrett
Thursday, 24 February 2011 18:57 - 

Congestion during blizzard on curved portion.

  

Truckers and other motorists take heed.

  

No parking signs could soon be installed along the curved portion of Platte River Drive to avoid
traffic bottlenecks during bad weather.

  

Terry Jessen, owner and developer of Comfort Suites Hotel and Terry’s Business Park, asked
for no-parking signs along the curve because of the number of semi-trailer trucks parked there
during a January blizzard that caused several weather-related accidents.

  

The hotel is west of the curved portion of the street.

  

Interstate 80 closed for a time that Sunday which city administrator Bruce Clymer said brought
trucks into town, many of which parked along the curve of Platte River Drive.

  

“People couldn’t get through because trucks were in the way,” Clymer said.

  

Although such parking problems rarely happen, R.J. Parmeter, who works for Jessen, said
business is disrupted and emergency vehicles are hindered when it does.

  

If the proposal passes, signs will be erected on the south side of the street.
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The council directed city attorney Mike Bacon to draw up an ordinance.

  

In other action, the council passed, on second reading, new flood plain management
regulations.

  

An addition to the regulations describes “appurtenant structures” as buildings on the same
parcel of property as a principal structure in a floodplain area.

  

Clymer said the law will allow property owners to build appurtenant structures, following
floodplain requirements, without a special use permit.

  

Items stored in such structures must be readily removable during a flood warning.

  

Clymer said the proposed law was approved by the city’s planning and zoning commission.

  

Floodplain regulations must be approved by May 3 for the community to remain in the federal
floodplain program.

  

In other business, the council:

  

Find the complete story in our print edition. Receive the entire issue of the Gothenburg
Times on-line in PDF format each Wednesday for only $25 per year. Call 308-537-3636 to
subscribe.
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